Pembroke Jr. Sr. High School PO Box 72 Corfu, New York 14036

Present:

Toby Beahan Berneda Scoins Michele Fingerlow Maura Dibble

Doc (Arthur) Mruczek

Doc (Arthur) Mruczek, reported that his paid for the \$250.00 registration fee, \$150.00 for the Application and \$149.00 for a Banner.

The committee thanked him for his generous gift to get the Corfu-Pembroke Dollars for Scholars Chapter under way.

Maura Dibble of 7935 Alleghany Road, Corfu, NY 14036, e-mail: hdibble@rochester.rr.com has joined the committee and will be helping with adding to the Dollars for Scholars in memory of her husband Harry, who died in 2007 in a machine accident.

Our group has received confirmation from the Department of Treasure Federal ID #.

The following monies were reported by Doc Mruczek

Checking Account \$1000.00 Deposited at M&T Bank

Distribution 530.00 Charter 300.00 Government Application 150.00

Minutes from May 29, 2008 approved.

Doc attended the NYS Convention in Oswego, NY. Some great ideas were discussed. They talked about name tags and stickers for workers, members and hand out to customers when the signed up to help or gave a donation to Dollars for Scholars program. Good feeling about this program.

AXA gave the Corfu-Pembroke Chapter \$1000.00. If we raise \$1000.00 by May of 2009 they will match the \$1000.00.

Our chapter won a \$250.00 scholarship. Doc handed out hats to Toby and one was to go to Keith Palmer.

Discussing on money making projects:

- 1. We need a school family list.
- 2. Return on a bulk mailing is figured at 2%
- 3. Michele Fingerlow will head the committee to send out letter to Pembroke households.
- 4. A Phone-A-Thon to call all Pembroke households for money.
- 5. Goal to have Pembroke students volunteer to help with the calling.
- 6. Michele Fingerlow will work on getting the address list\
- 7. Suggested we use "Spring-Dollars for Scholars."
- 8. Toby will contact faculty to help with the telephone calling.

It was suggested that we have Dollars for Scholars at the school during the Financial Aid Night. Good time to get more volunteers to work on the Dollars for Scholars.

Doc asked to print envelopes. Motion approved by those in attendance.

Another suggesting was to have payroll deduction. This would be presented to faculty. Toby didn't think this would be a good idea.

Awards:

To give out a \$500 scholarship award every year, you will need \$10,000.00 in the bank. To give out \$250 scholarship a year we would need \$5000.00 in the bake.

The committee would like to set up a scholarship in Dr. McClouth's memory. He practiced in Pembroke area, well respected, was the school physician and community orientated. This will be a great way to honor him with the scholarship in his name.

The Dollars for Scholars has a National Portal that has everything the committee needs to get started and keep the chapter going.

Maura Dibble will work with Michele Fingerlow on the proposal about donations.

Doc's cell phone number is 716-830-8612

We need to promote that we are now an official chapter of the Dollars for Scholars.

We have:

Charter

EIN#

Post Office Box (at a cost of \$38.00 per year)

Keys were given to Michele Fingerlow and Linda Rindell

Motion made by Maura Dibble and 2nd by Toby Beahan to get a post office box for the chapter.

We will need new board members for next year.

President

V. President

Secretary

Toby Beahan will have a article in Dragon Tails describing Dollars for Scholars and what it is all about and for sponsors and volunteers. Next meeting will be at the high school cafeteria 6:00 p.m.

Dates: Dec 11, 2008 Jan 8, 2009 Feb 12, 2009 Mar 12, 2009 Apr 9, 2009

May 14, 2009

There will be items in the school book store about Dollars for Scholars.

Meeting adjourned at 6:40 p.m.

Respectfully submitted, Berneda Scoins, Secretary